
 
      BY E-MAIL  

 
July 31, 2019 
 
Mr. Joel Denomy 
Technical Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
Enbridge Gas Inc. 
500 Consumers Road 
Willowdale, ON M2J 1P8 
Joel.Denomy@enbridge.com  
 
Dear Mr. Denomy 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. 
 2019 Community Expansion Project  

Ontario Energy Board File Number EB-2018-0142 
 
This will acknowledge receipt of Enbridge Gas Inc.’s letter dated July 31, 2019, 
requesting that the 2019 Community Expansion Project application be withdrawn. 
 
The application was filed with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) on May 7, 2018, and 
included Chippewas of the Thames First Nation, North Bay (Northshore and Peninsula 
Roads), and Saugeen First Nation. The OEB placed the application in abeyance on 
November 29, 2018, due to the loss of funding from the Natural Gas Grant Program. 
 
Enbridge Gas filed an application for the Chippewas of the Thames First Nation portion 
of the project on April 24, 2019 (EB-2019-0139). 
 
Enbridge Gas is currently updating the North Bay and Saugeen First Nation portions of 
the application and will be filing these as two separate applications with the OEB under 
different file numbers. 
 
By way of this letter, the OEB accepts the withdrawal of the 2019 Community Expansion 
Project application. Accordingly, Board File No. EB-2018-0142 has been closed. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
John Pickernell 
Applications Administration 
 
Cc: Karen Hockin, Karen.Hockin@enbridge.com 
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